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SIXTH REGULAR SESSION 

Papeete, Tahiti, French Polynesia 
7-11 December 2009 

Proposal for the Commission’s implementation of the  
RFMO performance review 

WCPFC6-2009/IP07  
7th November 2009 

 
Prepared by the Secretariat 

 
1. At the first joint meeting of tuna RFMOs, held in Kobe, Japan from 22-26 January 2007, a 
commitment was made to review the performance of the five tuna RFMOs using common criteria 
and methodology.  The Second meeting of the tuna RFMOs, at San Sebastian, Spain 29 June to 3 
July 2009 revised the Kobe Course of Actions (KCoA) for the period 2011 to 2013.  In relation to 
performance reviews, the revised KCoA, inter alia:  

Welcome the independent performance reviews carried out and ongoing by CCSBT, 
ICCAT and IOTC, and urging those RFMOs to consider implementation, as appropriate, 
of the recommendations of those reviews. Emphasize the need for IATTC and WCPFC to 
conduct performance reviews without delay, as agreed in the Kobe Action Plan and called 
on those tuna RFMOs that had yet to do so to complete a performance review.    
 

2. At WCPFC4 in December 2007, Australia proposed that that the Western and Central 
Pacific Fisheries Commission commit to undertake a review of the Commission’s performance as a 
key priority of the Commission’s work (WCPFC4-2007/DP05). Australia proposed the following 
text for the Commission’s consideration for an agreement on the implementation of the review. 
 
3. It was Australia’s view that the review must be conducted in a transparent manner and with 
a degree of independence that will give the results the necessary credibility. 
 
Composition of the Review Panel: 
 

1. One scientific expert with expertise on tuna, and not directly affiliated with any WCPFC 
Member; 

2. One non-government expert with thorough knowledge of tuna RFMO management and 
governance issues, not directly affiliated with any WCPFC Member; and 

3. Representatives of the WCPFC Members as follows: [to be nominated during the 
Commission meeting considering the Review process] 

 
4. Australia proposed that the Secretariat not be part of the Review Panel but it will act as a 
facilitator of its activities, providing access to the information and facilities that the Review Panel 
will require to conduct its work.  Panel meetings were proposed to take place in Pohnpei, Federated 
States of Micronesia. It was further proposed that Member countries cover the costs associated with 
the participation of their representatives. 
 
 
 
 



 2 

Scope of the review: 
 
5. The review will focus on the effectiveness of the Commission to fulfil its mandate, in 
accordance to the criteria set forth below. The review will not include an audit of the finances of 
the Commission, which are routinely undertaken on an annual basis. 
 
Work schedule: 
 
6. The report of the Review Panel will be completed and be made available 60 days prior to 
the next Regular Session of the Commission and published on the WCPFC website. 
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